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PFA Programme, Financial and Administrative Section 

Personnel Segment 
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Original: English 

Thirteenth item on the agenda 

Appointment to the ILO Staff Pension Committee 

(United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board) 

The purpose of this document is to request the Governing Body to endorse the renewal of the term of office of 
the members of the ILO Staff Pension Committee, which will expire on 8 October 2022, in order to refer the matter 
to the 110th Session (2022) of the International Labour Conference for approval. 

Relevant strategic objective: None. 

Main relevant outcome: None. 

Policy implications: None. 

Legal implications: None. 

Financial implications: None. 

Follow-up action required: Implementation of the draft decision. 

Author unit: Human Resources Development Department (HRD). 

Related document: GB.341/PFA/INF/7. 

Purpose of the document 
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1. In accordance with article 6(c) of the Regulations of the United Nations Joint Staff Pension Fund 
(UNJSPF), three members and three alternate members are appointed to the ILO Staff Pension 
Committee (United Nations Joint Staff Pension Board) by the International Labour Conference 
on the recommendation of the Governing Body. The Governing Body decided at its 
253rd Session (May–June 1992) that appointments to the Staff Pension Committee should 
reflect tripartite representation. 

2. The three-year terms of the following Staff Pension Committee members and alternate 
members appointed by the Conference are due to expire on 8 October 2022: 

Members Alternate members 

Mr J.C. Pomareda Muñoz (Government) Vacant 

Mr F. Merle (Employers) Mr L. Abbé-Decarroux 

Mr L. Cirigliano (Workers) Mr C. Pardini (Workers) 
 

3. The Government group proposes the renewal of the appointment of Mr J.C. Pomareda Muñoz 
as member, with the alternate member position remaining vacant. The Employers’ group 
proposes the renewal of the appointment of Mr F. Merle as member. No alternate member is 
appointed by the Employers’ group to replace Mr L. Abbé-Decarroux, who is due to retire after 
the expiry of his current term. The Workers’ group proposes the renewal of Mr L. Cirigliano as 
member and Mr C. Pardini as alternate member. All proposed renewals are for a three-year 
term, from 9 October 2022 to 8 October 2025. 

 Draft decision 

4. The Governing Body decided to submit the following resolution to the International 
Labour Conference at its 110th Session (2022):  

The General Conference of the International Labour Organization, 

Appoints to the ILO Staff Pension Committee (United Nations Joint Staff Pension 
Board) for the period of three years until 8 October 2025 the following members and 
alternate members:  

Members:  

Mr J.C. Pomareda Muñoz (Government)  

Mr F. Merle (Employers)  

Mr L. Cirigliano (Workers)  

Alternate member:  

Mr C. Pardini (Workers) 




